
 
 

Sacraments of the Church 
 

Baptism: Expectant parents who wish to 

present their child for Baptism must participate 

in Baptism Preparation Class. Contact the Tri-

Parish office at 507-553-5391. 
 
Marriage: All Catholics need to meet with a 

Priest at least six months before being married 

(even if the wedding is in a non-Catholic 

church). Contact the Tri-Parish office at least 

one year before your scheduled wedding date.  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA): 
If you or someone you know would like more 

information on becoming Catholic please 

contact the Tri-Parish office. 
 
Christian Burials: For all burials at any of the 

Tri-Parish cemeteries, please contact Tom 

Schindler for St. Casimir 553-3062; Don 

Linder for Our Lady of Mount Carmel 787-

2571; Lois Cole for St. John the Baptist 462-

3517. 
 
Daily Rosary: Evenings at St. Casimir 

beginning at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Reconciliation: Saturday at St. John the 

Baptist, 4:15-4:45 p.m. and Sunday at St. 

Casimir, 7:15-7:45 a.m. and the 1
st
 Sunday of 

the month after Mass at Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel 
 
Eucharistic Adoration: 9:30 a.m. Sunday - 

8:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. Casimir.  

              
 
 
 
 
     
   
  

          
          
 
  
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                                                            
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday, May 1 
PVCC Mass 

† Mary J. Koziolek 3:00 p.m. 

Friday, May 4 
STC Children’s Mass 

† Living & Deceased family 
members of Stanley & 

Dorothy Stenzel 
10:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 5 
STJB Mass 

† John McCallum 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 6 
STC Mass 

† Milt & Irene Thisius 8:00 a.m. 

Sunday, May 6 
OLMC Mass 

Pro Populo 10:00 a.m. 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 
 
 

 
Monday, May 6 

STC † David Stenzel 
8:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
STJB 

† Thomas & Matilda Stencel, 
Cyril Stencel, Erwin Jones 

8:00 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
PVCC 

† Linda & Hubert Klocek 
3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
OLMC 

† Fr. Jonathan Niehaus 
8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
STC 

Faith Formation students 
6:30 p.m. 

Friday, May 10 
STC 

† Bob Staloch 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STC 

† Frank Doyle YES HAVING 

MASS 

8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STJB 

† Julie Sonnek 
5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
STC 

Pro Populo 
8:00 a.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
OLMC 

† Clara Madzo 
10:00 a.m. 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 

 

Key: OLMC= Our Lady of Mount Carmel  STC= St. Casimir  STJB= St. John the Baptist  PVCC= Parkview Care Center, Wells 
 

5th Sunday of Easter 
Sunday, April 29, 2018 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. John the Baptist 
 
 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. 

John the Baptist 
 

Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community 

 
 
 

Knights of Columbus 
 

Saturday, May 6
th
, and Sunday, May 7

th
, the Knights of Columbus 

are holding their Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities 

Tootsie Roll Drive in the Tri-Parish. Please bring your change to 

help support their cause. 
 

Your change can change a life! 
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Parish Staff & 

Contact Information 
 

Parochial Administrator ................... Fr. Kern 
Fr. Kern ...................................... 507-553-5391 
Deacon Eugene Paul ................ 507-854-3676 
Sacramental Emergencies ........ 507-390-5785 
Tri-Parish Office ....................... 507-553-5391 
Website ..................................... olmcstcstjb.org 

 

Bulletin Deadline is Wednesday Noon 
 

St. Casimir 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
320 2

nd
 Ave SW, Wells, MN 56097 

Phone: 507-553-5391 Fax: 507- 553-5391    

Email: scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours: M-F 8 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

 
Administrative Assistant ....................... GeDee Feist 

Bookkeeper ................................................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ........................................... Tom Schindler 

Faith Formation ......................................... Lisa Bute 

Liturgical Music Coordinator ............ Connie Stenzel 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 
 

St. John the Baptist 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
100 Park St N, Minnesota Lake, MN 

56068 507-462-3636       

Email: stjb@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant .................. Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery ................................................... Lois Cole 

Faith Formation ................................ Rhonda Drager 

Maintenance .................................... Quentin Staloch 
 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org 
27 Main St, Easton, MN 56025 

507-787-2303 Email: olmc@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant ............................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ................................................ Don Linder 

Custodial ........................................ Annette Schuster 

Faith Formation ................................... Chris Schultz 

Music ................................................... Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir Catholic School 

Website: stcasimirsschool.net 
507-553-5822       casimir@bevcomm.net  

Custodial ...................................Gene & Pat Hassing 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 

Secretary ............................................ Sarah Oldham 

 ...........................................................Julie Bruegger 

Interim Administrative Team ........... Linda Raimann 

 ............................................................ Katy Schmitz 

 

Prayer Line… 
We want everyone to receive the powerful blessings that prayer can provide—even those who don’t want to share publicly. 

Whenever any of our parish members or families are in need of special prayers, please call us and we will begin our prayer lines 

for any need. OLMC- Margaret Stevermer at 787-2525 or Peggy Linder 787-2575, STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB 

Parish Office at 462-3636, STC- Lois Stenzel at 553-5423. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 In first and second grade we have been busy learning many new things 

as we start the spring season.  We are glad that it is finally here!! In math, we are 

learning to graph in many different ways. In language arts, we are learning vowel 

digraphs and capitalization. To learn more about spring, we are talking about 

weather in science and have been able to observe how weather changes. In social 

studies, we are talking about maps and the wonderful creations God has made. 

This past week we started our last NWEA test for the school year.  On April 26, 

we will travel to Blue Earth to tour the KJLY Radio Station and then to the 

AmericInn to have a pool and pizza party.  We are so excited!  We also want to 

thank everyone that came to Celebrate with the Saints to help support the 

wonderful school that we have!!  God Bless – Ms. Muench 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“Being unwanted, unloved, and uncared for, is the greatest poverty on earth.” 

~MotherTeresa 

When you support the efforts of Catholic Charities you provide help and create 

hope for the poor and marginalized in southern Minnesota. Together we can do 

so much for those who feel alone in this world. God bless you for your 

compassionate support of Catholic Charities Annual Appeal (May 12
th

 and 13
th)

. 

Save the Date:  

Home and School will be hosting coffee and rolls after 
Mass at STC on Sunday, May 6th.  
Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 
Summer Event Registrations are being taken now. 

Catholic Heart Work Camp – Milwaukee   June 10 – 16       Gr. 9-12 

Steubenville Youth Conference – Rochester   July 13 – 15        Gr. 9-12 

Camp Summit – Lanesboro     August 6 – 9        Gr. 6-8 

Totus Tuus – St. Casimir, Wells     July 29 – Aug 3   Gr. 1-12 
 

Sign up today! Contact Lisa at ffcasimir@bevcomm.net or 507-383-5895! 

 

 
 

St. Casimir’s School- Will be selling personalized cake pans and gifts 

through Monday, April 30
th
. Please contact SCS for more information 
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Stewardship 
 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 

The numbers calculated below are  

for the fiscal year 7/1/17-6/30/18 
 

 

 

 

St. Casimir 

As of 4/22/18 

 Adult ................................... $5,399.00 

Offertory ................................. $206.00 

Youth Mass .............................. $23.00 

********** 
Amount needed weekly ....... $7,980.00 

Amount needed to date .... $343,140.00 

Amount given to date ...... $250,833.87 

********** 

St. John the Baptist 
Adult .................................... $1,330.00 

Offertory ................................... $90.08 

Easter ........................................ $20.00 

********** 

Amount needed weekly ....... $1,850.00 

Amount needed to date ...... $79,550.00 

Amount given to date ........ $70,165.63 

                  ********** 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Adult .................................... $2,358.00 

Offertory ................................... $46.00 

Easter ........................................ $75.00 

Holy Land................................. $25.00 

Rice Bowls ............................... $25.00 

********** 

Amount needed weekly ....... $2,424.00 

Amount needed to date .... $104,232.00 

Amount given to date ...... $116,380.81 

Thanksgiving, Christmas &  

Easter ................................  $33,000.00 

Amount given to date ........ $36,146.53 

Handicap Access as of 2-28-2018 

Total Project Cost ............ $617,000.00 

Cash on Hand .................. $562,323.49 

Amount left to raise ........... $54,676.51 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   From the Heart by Fr. Jason Kern  
This past week I had something sort of dawn on me.  I realized how grateful I am for 

all that has happened in my time with you all.  It has been a great blessing.  While it is 

not over, it is certainly winding nearer to an end.  Yet, God has continued to shower 

down His love and mercy upon us and taught me a lot in my time as administrator of 

the parishes.  One of the primary items that He has taught me has been trust and 

surrender.  While this can sound somewhat generic allow me to expound on what I 

mean:  Many of you ask me, ‘how do you do it?’  And to be honest, sometimes I don’t 

really know!  Each day I ask the Lord to show me what He desires of me and to give 

me the grace to live for Him.  It’s hard to explain how much He has provided for me 

with energy, timing, clarity, and many other things.  Yet, I have still found myself 

getting anxious or wanting to get certain things done or accomplished.  It is in so many 

moments like this that the Lord Jesus has invited my surrender.  He never wanted me 

to be in control or to take charge…This has been and continues to be His work of 

grace.  Jesus is at work and in control of the happenings of these parishes and He has 

made that very clear to me.  As I have surrendered things into His hands much fruit has 

been borne!  This has continued to teach me about how much I need to rely upon and 

trust in Him as a priest.  This has also been how He has taught me to be free from 

anxiety and worry as He is in control!  
  
Secondly, I want to thank you for how generous you have been in welcoming me and 

helping me lead the parishes.  There are so many blessings that are present in these 

parishes.  Keep up your generous spirits and know the Lord has very big things in store 

for the future.  Do not allow yourselves to buy into a spirit of hopelessness or 

despondency.  The Lord is good!  We have it good because of Jesus.  As we prepare 

for the final 8 weeks together, know that I am praying for all of you to experience a 

deepening trust in the Holy Spirit who will pour out upon us at Pentecost!  Come Holy 

Spirit!! 
 
This weekend we celebrate our final 1st Communion’s in the Tri-Parish at St. John the 

Baptist.  Congratulations to the children and families of our Communicants.  May 

receiving Jesus in the Eucharist warm our souls with the fire of His love.  As the youth 

faith formation year winds down I want to take a chance to say thank you to so many 

who help teach the faith.  We are in desperate need to teach the authentic and life-

giving teachings of the faith kept safe for us in the Holy Catholic Church.  Thank you 

to all of our inspired catechists and faith formation coordinators who work so hard to 

keep the faith going strong.  Whatever the future holds for the faith formation 

programs in the Tri-Parish I pray a strong vision can be granted to show the way to 

best educate our youth in the life of faith.  
 
Finally, I would like to offer here a word of congratulations to Tyler Lemmon who on 

Saturday will have been received into full communion in the Catholic Church and be 

Confirmed.  Tyler has long been attending with his wife Sam at St. John the Baptist but 

due to priest transitions has been waiting for the right time to enter the Church.  I am 

glad to receive him into full communion and have been impressed with the integrity in 

which he sought to understand more about the Catholic faith and learn the teachings so 

that he could say yes to all that God wants to give him.  Congratulations Tyler! 
 

The Tri-Parish of OLMC, STC and 

STJB offers Online Giving. 

Online Giving is a web-based 

offertory solution that allows 

parishioners and visitors to make 

donations electronically from any 

location at any time. If you have any 

questions or need assistance in 

creating an account, please contact 

your parish office. 

Please visit our website to create an 

account or for more information. 

www.olmcstcstjb.org 

 
 

First Holy Communion  
Please pray for those who will be receiving First 

Holy Communion at St. John the Baptist this 
Sunday, April 28th: Nellie Jo McCue, Dominic 

John Gottberg, Jackson LeRoy Birr 

http://www.olmcstcstjb.org/
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Ministries for Saturday, May 5, & Sunday, May 6, 2018 

 STJB 

Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 
STC 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. 
OLMC 

Sunday, 10:00 a.m. 

Lector Bill Osdoba 
1

st
 Reading: George Bias 

2
nd

 Reading:  Bernard Steinhauer 
Steve Schultz 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Gary Bach, Arnie 

Stenzel, Darrell Radtke 

Rick Herman, Sheila Treptow, Scott Bute, Don Chirpich, 

Diane Dulas, Linda Enser, Joanne Haugh 
Ryan Strom 

Dean Warmka 

Servers 
Abby Simon 

Emma Simon 
Carly Weber, Delaney Weber, Ben Bias 

Sean Doyle, Aidan Rath, 

Gavin Sonnek 

Ushers 
Richard Walser 

Volunteer 

Rhonda Fuhrmann (G), Mark Nowak, Lea Nowak, 

Tom Staloch, Marilyn Staloch 

Doug Ascheman, Mark 

Braunshausen, Dan Haugh 

Sacristan  Don Chirpich  

Gift Bearers Deb Widman 

Rosary Bonnie Schuster Carolyn Willette 

Money Counters 
Donna Weckwerth 

Volunteer 
Team #1: Julie Stenzel, Joanne Haugh, Carmen Meyer 

Yvonne Cory 

Dale Yokiel 

Monicas 

 Week of  

Apr 29- May 5 

Week of  

May 6-12 
 

Deb Widman 

Marlene Staloch 

Mary Stenzel 

Mary Beth Bushlack 

Tri-Parish… 
OLMC- Spring Church Cleaning is scheduled for the week ending May 5

th
. Families in Groups I and II are on the schedule. 

Cleaning assignments are now available in the back of church so please be sure to pick up your schedule!  Thank you! 

OLMC- Mark your calendars! Easton’s Friendship Day will be held on Sunday, June 24
th
 this year. Please be on the lookout for 

unique and good quality items to donate for the live and silent auctions. We are also in need of sponsors for our artist demonstrator 

and performers. Call Joel Rauenhorst at 787-2263 or 525-4821 to help with sponsorship. Features at Friendship Day this year 

include: Holy Mass, Windsor Chop Luncheon, Scott Beto our local chainsaw artist, the vocal group “Sonrise” will perform, 

Tractor Pedal Pull Competition, Kid’s Train and games and so much more! Proceeds will, again, go toward our much needed 

Handicap Access Project. So please, be generous, Save the Date and join us! 

OLMC Mother’s Day Flowers- “Rose Bouquets” for Mother’s Day will be available before and after the 10:00 a.m. Mass on 

Mother’s Day, May 13
th

, at Our Lady of Mount Carmel for a $5 donation. Proceeds will benefit the Pro-Life organization, MCCL. 

If you have any questions, please call Monica Linder at 787-2258. 

St. Casimir’s School Spring Program- Will be Wednesday, May 9
th

 at 1:30 p.m. in Sister Vincent Marie’s gym with light 

refreshments following the program. Everyone is invited to come! 

 
 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tri-Parish Prayers… 

…Let us always remember the sick of our parish communities and families, and all those in need of prayer, especially: 

Zach Fendrich; Sharon Hodge; Don Yokiel; Rose Stencel; Regina Boldt; Paul Willette; Charlie Majerus; Violet Stenzel; Tom Wihelmi; 

Brian Rath; Bruce Roberts; Sister Mary Owen Stevermer; Mildred Stencel and for all our service men & women of the armed forces. 

Please notify the office of family members currently in active duty to include in our prayers. All requests will be removed after four 

weeks. Please notify the Tri-Parish office by emailing scasimir@bevcomm.net or calling 553-5391 if you would like to continue prayers.  

 

Meetings… 
OLMC- The Spring MCCW meeting will be Monday, April 30

th
 at 7:00 p.m. in Madonna Hall.  Prior to the meeting, please join 

us in the church at 6:30 p.m. for Rosary in prayer for priests and peace within families. 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 
A heartfelt thank you for all of the prayers, cards, phone calls and acts of kindness during my recent surgeries and rehabilitation. I 

am home and doing well. ~Lois Kalis 
 
 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

Community… 
The Bean- Will be hosting a “May Day Tea” Saturday, May 5

th
 at 9:30 a.m. and Yvonne Cory will present “TEA Steeped with 

Totally Exquisite Aprons” at 10:00 a.m. The cost is $15 per person and reservations are being taken now until May 2
nd

. Please call 

the Bean for more information or to make a reservation 507-679-1013. 

Easton American Legion Post #569- Would like to invite everyone to their Mother’s Day Luncheon Fundraiser at Club 569 

in Easton on Sunday, May 13
th

 from 11:00 - 1:00 p.m. They will be serving windsor chops, baked potato, greenbeans, 

dinner roll and dessert for $13 per person. They will also be serving a kid’s hot dog meal for $6. 
 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


